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28 September 2015
Statement: HMIC Custody Inspection
The Police and Crime Commissioner acknowledges and welcomes the HMIC inspection report ‘Cumbria Police – A Mixed Picture’, an inspection that was part of a national programme of joint inspections of police custody and the second inspection of Cumbria police custody suites.

The Police and Crime Commissioner Richard Rhodes said; “One of my responsibilities as Police and Crime Commissioner is to hold the Chief Constable to account. I will ensure that the necessary steps are undertaken to address the concerns and issues highlighted within the HMIC report.

“The report recognises that there is good practice within the custody service in Cumbria, and that there have been improvements since the last inspection in 2009, particularly in relation to the conditions of the custody estate and treatment and care of detainees.   The report also highlighted the independent custody visitor scheme operated by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner, describing it as one of the most comprehensive and well-organised schemes, one of the best the inspection teams had come across.  

“However, the report also highlighted that there are still several important areas requiring improvement, including the need for greater emphasis in partnership working around mental health and children services.  I will work with the Chief Constable and hold him to account in ensuring that all suitable action is taken to remedy those areas requiring improvement.”

Ends

Editors’ note:
Further information: 
Gill Shearer, Cumbria Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner on 01768 217734 or Gillian.shearer@cumbria.police.uk
CUMBRIA OFFICE OF THE POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER
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